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                Mass Ministry Schedule for May 25 - 30 

                                                                                       

      

                                      
  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
of CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

Address:  8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
Phone:  512-863-3020          Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com 

Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org 
Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 8:30 am – 2:30 pm 

Administrative Assistant:  Monica Snook   512-863-3020 
Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Tuesdays @ 2:00 pm 

           Weekend Masses:  Saturday @ 5:00 pm 
                                    Sunday @ 8:30 am & 10:30 am 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 3:45–4:40 pm; Sun: 7:30–8:10 am 
           & Wed: 5:30-6:10 pm (or by appt.) 

Parish Contacts & Resources 
 

Director of Faith Formation:  Lucille D’Elia 737-215-1042 
 

Financial Bookkeeper:  Steffani Jacobs 512-863-3020 
 

Parish Activity Center (PAC) Rentals:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Information:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Director:  Johnny Martinka 512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance: Scott Templeton 512-845-0221 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek 512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council:  Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 

Pastoral Council:  Stephanie Wright 512-470-5204 
 

Pro-Life Prayer Group:  Chris Garlasco 860-689-3021 
 

Knights of Columbus:  Josh Jacobs 612-212-9624 
 

Conf. of Christian Mothers:  Lucille Nemec 254-527-3615 
Religious Articles: Louise Straka 512-746-5322 

 

K.J.T. Society #55:  John Danek 512-819-4362 
 

KJZT Society #15:  Belinda Beyer 254-527-3657 
 

Catholic Life Insurance #50: Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 

CEF Enrollments:  Janine Nemec 512-289-9242 
 

Marriage Preparation:  Contact the priest before setting a 
wedding date and at least 9-12 months before the desired date. 

 

Baptisms:  Classes are scheduled based on need.  Contact 
Lucille D’Elia for questions and requirements (737-215-1042) 

 
 

 

  

Pope Francis 

Vatican City State 

Bishop Joe Vásquez 

Diocese of Austin 

Pentecost Sunday 
 

May 23, A.D. 2021 

 

Tuesday, May 25, 6:00 PM: 
Altar Server: Leo Bringman 
Lector: Leo Bringman 
 

Wednesday, May 26, 6:30 PM: 
Altar Server:  Leo Bringman                           
EMHC: Leo Bringman 
 
Thursday, May 27, 7:00 AM:     
Altar Server:  Leo Bringman 
Lector:  Leo Bringman 
 

Friday, May 28, 6:00 PM: 
Altar Server:  Leo Bringman 
Lector:  Leo Bringman  
 

Saturday, May 29, 7:30 AM    
Altar Server:  James Nemec                            
Lector:  Kitzi Crawford 
 

Saturday, May 29, 5:00 PM:  
Altar Servers:  Preston & Heather S.         
Lector:  Janine Nemec 
EMHC: Jim Heuertz 
Gift Bearers: Mark & Debbie Klaus 
Head Usher:  Stephanie Wright 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sunday, May 30, 8:30 AM:  (INCENSE) 
Altar Servers: Caleb & Amy S., Jenna D.   
                         Michael Bartkovak 
Lector:  Louis Brousseau 
EMHC: Brandon Danek 
Gift Bearers: Billy & Belinda Beyer 
Head Usher: Matt Mertink 

 
Sunday, May 30, 10:30 AM:  
Altar Servers:  Samuel W., Martin O.                          
Lector:  Laura Hill 
EMHC: Daniel Perez 
Gift Bearers: Clawson Family 
Head Usher:  Frank Knapek 

 
EMHC to Shut-Ins: May 30: Ray Nemec 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                     Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 

Saturday May 22 5:00 PM 
†Emilio Cucalon, †Hubert Klepac 
†Norbert & Milady Tonn 

Sunday May 23 

8:30 AM 
 

 
 
 

10:30 AM 

Kevin Carr and Kasi & Blaize Staab (spiritual healing) 
Liv/Dec Members of Catholic Life Ins. Branch# 50 
 

Pro Populo 

Tuesday May 25 6:00 PM 
†Souls in Purgatory, †Tony & Dolores Sladecek  
Bert Ullrich & Family 

Wednesday May 26 6:30 PM 
†Rosemary Waltman, †Eileen Rosipal 
†Fr. Joe Frazer 

Thursday May 27 7:00 AM 
†Raymond & Florence Robichau, †Robert Nors 
Intentions of Fr. Stephen Nesrsta 

Friday May 28 6:00 PM 
Annie Simek & Matthew Marek Jr. Family, †Virgil 
Tonn, Spencer & Serena Thomas (33th Wedding 
Anniversay in thanksgiving) 

Saturday May 29 7:30 AM †Robert Nors, †Fr. Joe Frazer 

Saturday May 29 5:00 PM 
†Joe Janosec, †Robert & Crecencia Hernandez 
Larry Janousek, Jr. (healing) 

Sunday May 30 
8:30 AM 

 

 

10:30 AM 

Pro Populo 
 

†Norma Klaus & †Frank Krenek, †Jerry Bilicek Sr. 

 
Last Week’s Collection(s) 

May 15/16 
Weekly Collection:  $ 4,654.00 

Online Donations: $ 1,023.59 
 

Altar Flowers 

The altar flowers at the Blessed Sacrament and  
Crucified Jesus are placed in honor of  

our catechists and all who worked with the CCE 
program this past year. 

 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
 

Every Thursday in the church from 3:00 – 9:00 p.m. 
 

Holy Hour of Reparation 

Every Monday in the church starting 10:00 a.m. 
 

Vocations Crucifix Prayer Campaign 
Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 

May 22 - 29:  Pinto & Lucille Nemec 
May 29 – June 5: Josh & Steffani Jacobs   

 
Rosary for Life 

Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 

May 22 - 29:  Louise Straka 
May 29 - June 5:  Helen Havelka 

  



Congratulations to those of our parish who are graduating from high school or college this year!  Join us in blessing and honoring these 
individuals for their hard-earned achievement.  May their futures be bright and full of God’s love, peace and happiness. 

 
We congratulate Colton Mazoch & Christina Fojtik, who celebrated the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony here this past Saturday.  Please offer 
your prayers for them, that their lives together may be truly blessed by the Lord. 
 

We congratulate and welcome Benedict Edwin Anderson (son of Raymond & Kimberly Anderson) into the Catholic Church and the parish family 
through the Sacrament of Baptism. 
 

We will have our monthly Building Fund Collection this weekend (May 22/23).  Thank you in advance for your generosity. 
 

The Confraternity of Christian Mothers will meet this Sunday, May 23rd, in the RE Bldg. immediately following the 8:30 a.m. Mass.  Agenda items 
include:  Altar decoration for the Corpus Christi Procession and info on the Austin DCCW Convention.  All ladies of the parish are invited to attend. 
 

The Georgetown/Round Rock Deanery Council of Catholic Women will meet this coming Thursday, May 27 at St. Elizabeth in Pflugerville. The 
registration is at 9:30 a.m. and the business meeting at 10:00 a.m..  It is scheduled in Room 103 in the PMC building.  The main topic will be the 
convention on June 28 and 29.  If you have any questions, please call Linda Montreuil (512) 864-2451. 
 

Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes, from the April 22, 2021 meeting, are posted on the bulletin board in the foyer of the church.   
 

We have started the parish’s Vocations Crucifix Prayer Campaign. Each week, the crucifix is entrusted to a parish family or individual who promises 
to pray during the week for Church vocations, priests, deacons and religious and lay ministers. If you would like to join the prayer campaign, please 
contact the parish office. A handout with more information can be found on the bulletin tables. 
 

We are also restarting the parish’s Rosary for Life.  Each week, a statue of the Blessed Mother and Pro-Life Rosary prayer book is entrusted to a 
parish family or individual who promises to pray during the week for Pro-Life movement.  If you would like to join the prayer campaign, please contact 
the parish office.  A handout with more information can be found in the foyer of the church.  
 

Looking for local, fresh veggies??  You can find them at the Farmer’s Market, at the Moravian Hall, every Wednesday from 5 – 7 p.m.  For questions 
and more information, contact Doc Mirtsching (512-789-4200). 
 

We will have our 5th Sunday collection next weekend (May 29/30) for the benefit of our Social Ministry fund, which allows us to assist those 
in need within our parish boundaries, including the Jarrell Food Pantry.  Thank you for your generosity! 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The Diocese of Austin invites young men in high school for a weekend retreat, Quo Vadis, June 25-27 at Eagle’s Wings Retreat Center in Burnet.  
Join our Vocation Director, Fr. Greg Gerhart for a fun retreat as we seek to know our calling as Christian men. To learn more and register, visit 

https://qv.godiscalling.me. 

 

 

Thank you to all who donated prizes for our 2021 bazaar raffle. We have 24 items valued at more than $8,100.  The tickets 
will be available for sale in early June.  The raffle is only one of many activities included in ANNUAL PARISH BAZAAR, held 
on Sunday, September 19. More information coming soon! Thank you again, and God bless you for your generosity.   

This summer why not take a little time and join us for “Lunch with the Lord”, our Summer Bible Study. Now 

that we are all returning to in-person Mass it is a wonderful opportunity to learn more and understand the meaning 

behind the parts of the Mass. In his video-based study A Biblical Walk Through the Mass, Dr. Edward Sri explores the 

roots of the words and gestures we experience at Mass and explains their profound significance. In this study, you 

will come to know and understand the Mass as never before, leading you to a richer, more fruitful worship experience. 

Join us here at Holy Trinity for A Biblical Walk Through the Mass beginning Tuesday June 15th at 12 PM and continuing 

every Tuesday for six weeks.  Feel free to bring your lunch and we will provide drinks and dessert.  To register please 

contact our Faith Formation office at 737-215-1042 or htcdre@yahoo.com.  

 

JOIN US FOR VBS ON SATURDAY JUNE 12TH AS WE LEARN ABOUT AND DISCOVER THE WONDERS OF ST. JOSEPH 
WHO IS “NOT YOUR AVERAGE JOE”.  REGISTRATION FORMS IN FOYER OF THE CHURCH.  Please return the 

registration forms ASAP to the parish office, collection baskets, or email to htcdre@yahoo.com. Hope to see you there! 
 

Vocations News! 
Congratulations to Sam Bass, Jakob Hurlimann and Fernando Ricaud who were ordained transitional deacons last Saturday, May 15th. Please 
keep them in your prayers in this final year of preparation and study for the priesthood. 
 

Upcoming ordinations - Bishop Joe Vásquez will be ordaining Deacons Enrique Sada and Callan Sweeney to the priesthood, June 5th at 10:30 
a.m. at St. Vincent de Paul Parish in Austin. The Mass will be livestreamed at godiscalling.me and on the diocesan Facebook page (search 
Diocese of Austin). 

 
 

 

https://qv.godiscalling.me/
mailto:htcdre@yahoo.com
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Prayer for the Diocese of Austin Year of the Domestic Church 

 

O God, creator of all, you ordered the earth to bring forth life and crowned its goodness by creating the human family.  In history's moment 
when all was ready, you sent your Son to dwell in time, "practicing the virtues of family life and in the bonds of charity." Teach us the sanctity 
of human love; show us the value of the Domestic Church; and help us to live in peace with all people, that we may share in your life forever. 

With the intercession of St. Joseph, Patron of the Universal Church, we ask this through Christ the Lord. Amen. 

 
For the month of May, we continue our reflections for the Year of the Domestic Church by celebrating the gift of parenthood. We thank the Lord for the countless 
sacrifices that parents make, from sleepless nights to working long hours to provide for their families. Their roles are often thankless, but vital to our domestic 
churches. In their openness to new life, parents are cooperators with the Lord in creation and entrusted by God with the lives of their children. Christ himself 
taught us to approach God as a parent. Throughout the Gospels, Jesus gives us the term “Abba,” meaning father. The use of this word indicates a level of 
intimacy and conjures-up ideas of the tenderness between a parent and child. The term also indicates a level of authority. The faithful are called to obedience 
in their relationship with God, as a child is called to obedience in relationship with his or her parent. By looking to Christ and his relationship with God the Father, 
we see the beauty of reciprocity in relationships between parents and children. This month as we celebrate the gift of parents, let us celebrate the gift of the 
people who brought us into this world, as well as the gift of a loving father in heaven. 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Praised be Jesus Christ!  Today at the 10:30 am Sunday Mass we welcome our graduates.  We pray God’s blessings up them as they will 
soon graduate and begin a new chapter in their life.  May they always be open to the Holy Spirit’s guidance and truly seek the Spirit’s direction in 
their life.  May their future be filled with love, joy, peace and friendship and may they always be assured of God’s loving presence with them in 
whatever they believe God is calling them to in life. 
  “Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of Thy faithful and enkindle in them the fire of Thy love.”  This weekend we celebrate the great feast of 
Pentecost.  We remember the day that the Apostles, our Blessed Mother, Mary, and some other disciples were in the upper room behind locked 
doors praying, waiting, and wondering what they should do.  The Holy Spirit came upon them as “tongues of fire” on their heads.  This is what the 
bishop’s hat, the mitre, represents.  After receiving the Holy Spirit they were all able to speak in different tongues (languages).  Notice that people 
could understand what they were saying.  They did not speak some kind of babbling that no one could understand.  They also were filled with 
courage to go into the public and proclaim the message of Jesus.  We have received that same Holy Spirit.  Let us pray that we have the same 
courage and faith of the Apostles so that we will proclaim the truths of Jesus Christ and His Church without fear.  Pentecost is also seen as the 
birthday of the Church.  For two thousand years the Holy Spirit has continued to lead the Church in the fullness of Truth.  That is why the Church 
has a vital role of being the voice of God to the world when it comes to be His authority in regards to Faith and Morals.  May we always listen 
attentively to what the Church is saying and try to understand its teachings before we make comments about them.  Jesus’ promise is fulfilled in the 
Catholic Church and He is with it always until the end of time which will take place when He returns in all His glory.   
 Many people will very soon begin their summer vacations.  Always remember to take a nice set of clothes along with you so that you will 
be properly dressed for Mass wherever you go.  Please do not attend Mass in shorts if you are more than 6 years of age.  Check ahead of time to 
locate the Catholic Church and find out the Mass times so that you will be on time for Mass.  It is important that we do not neglect our worship of 
God and that we keep His Commandment to keep Holy the Sabbath Day. 
 As we continue to honor our Blessed Mother, Mary, during this month of May, don’t forget to pray the rosary daily reflecting upon the 
mysteries for each day.  In doing so we grow closer to her Son, Jesus, and we grow stronger in our faith. 
 K úvaze:  Zdá se, že Duch svatý není stále brán tak, jak ho Nový zákon prezentuje. Pro některé je to jakási zvláštnější podpora 
normálního křesťanského snažení, podpora, bez níž bychom se nakonec obešli, ale kterou je vhodné občas připomenout, pro jiné je to strůjce 
různých mimořádností. Nový zákon ukazuje vždy těsnou souvislost mezi vzkříšeným Pánem a Duchem. V podstatě tam, kde se člověk setká se 
Vzkříšeným, tam následuje působení Ducha, obdarování Duchem. Je tomu tak poté, co člověk uvěří, je tomu tak po křtu, ale, což není tak běžné, 
mělo by tomu tak být třeba i po setkání se Vzkříšeným v eucharistii. 
 Duch svatý není nějakým dárkem "na přilepšenou", ale je nutným základem skutečné víry a také dojem účinnosti a síly jakéhokoliv hlásání 
Krista v církvi, ať už slovem, nebo činem. Je třeba ovšem nejen s tím počítat, ale přímo ho pustit k dílu. Kde jsem totiž zcela uveleben já sám, tak 
nemůže být dost dobře On. (Pastorace.cz) 
 Domingo de Pentecostés:  La llama de la pascua abre paso hoy al fuego Pentecostal mientras celebramos el envío del Espíritu que nos 
hace la nueva creación de Dios. No existe un regreso a la vida usual, a través de la acción del Espíritu Santo, estamos ahora, como lo hizo Jesús, 
proclamando de palabra y de hecho el amor salvífico de Dios y la llegada del reino de Dios. Hoy no marca el final de la temporada, sino una 
celebración de la misión para la cual fuimos bautizados ¡Que continúen sonando nuestros aleluyas mientras continuamos esta gran misión que nos 
ha dado Dios! 
  May the Spirit of the Lord be with you all.       Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 

 
 
 
 

The theme for each month of this Year of the Domestic Church is: 

December 2020 The Domestic Church  June 2021 The Gift of Young People 
January 2021 Vocations   July 2021 We are God’s Children 
February 2021 Prayer at Home  August 2021 Eucharistic People 
March 2021 Lent in the Domestic Church September 2021 Family of Families 
April 2021 Love Your Neighbors  October 2021 The Witness of Marriage 
May 2021 Celebrating Parents November 2021 Season of Stewardship 

December 2021 Hail Mary, Full of Grace 
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† June Fundraiser † 
Su n d a y, June 6, 2021 

 

 

Drive-thru Meal ONLY  

Fried Chicken & Sausage (with dressing, noodles & green beans) 
 

• Serving from 11 a.m. – 1 p.m. (or until sold out) 

• $11 a plate 

• 8”x8” cakes @ $5 ea. will be sold in the drive-thru line … while they last 

 

 

Cakes 
 

Cakes are requested, and much appreciated, from parishioners 

Size:  8”x8” in a disposable pan with lid 

Specific flavors of chocolate, yellow, white or strawberry only 

Sign-up sheet is on table in the foyer of the church 

Cakes should be brought to the PAC the morning of the event – BY 10 a.m.! 

 

 

 

 

Monetary Donations 
If you would like to donate to help offset the cost of the groceries and supplies, 

you may do so using the provided envelopes on the bulletin tables. Any amount is 

greatly appreciated.  

 

 

Workers Needed 
 We need some adults to help in the to-go line. 

Shift is from 10:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. (or until we sell out) 

Sign-up sheet is on the table in the foyer of the church  

If you have any questions, please contact Cynthia Edgar (512-731-4652) 

 


